
                   July 15, 2008 
 
Dear Family and Friends, 
 
Six years ago I began my active involvement in ending abortion in our country. 
The avenues which I found to make this change were collecting items for crisis 
pregnancy centers, joining and helping Students for Life at ASU in keeping an 
active presence on campus, volunteering with AZRTL and praying outside 
abortion clinics.  
 
Through these commitments I came upon Justice for All (JFA). JFA is an 
organization that trains individuals (most often high school and college students) 
how to share the truth about abortion in a loving, compassionate and convincing 
way. They then bring a large exhibit to campus that displays the graphic truth of 
abortion and gives the newly trained individuals the opportunity to practice what 
they’ve learned.  
 
My first experience with them showed me that real hearts and minds could be 
changed and lives were saved!  I couldn’t stop with that one experience and I 
volunteered whenever I could for the next two years. I have since joined them at 
six other campuses and helped with their groundbreaking training programs (truly 
unlike any other I have seen.) The truth is not enough people are working full 
time in this kind of work and the tragedy is 3500 babies are losing their lives to 
abortion daily in the US alone.  I have recently made the decision to join the JFA 
team full-time as an intern.  
 
In order to do this I need the assistance of fellow advocates for life. JFA staff and 
interns raise their salary through a team of financial and prayerful supporters.  
JFA monthly donors typically pledge a gift from $5 to $500 each month to the 
staff person they are supporting. The amount can be whatever you feel by faith 
you could provide. My need is to raise monthly commitments totaling in $2500 by 
September 2008. After this is raised I will move to Wichita, Kansas and formally 
begin a two-year internship with JFA. 
 
I would love the opportunity to meet personally with you to discuss my role in this 
organization, the work they do and our plans for the future. Thank you for your 
consideration. 
 
God Bless, 
Maureen Barr 
 


